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EXECUTIVE MINUTES

THERE'S
ANOTHER ONE
watercolou{, 15"x20"
Peggy Burkosky

GOLDEN KEY MANDALA
gouache, 22.5"x22.5"

D. Sylaiø Tucker

DECEMBER 1997 / JANUARY 1998

Cønødian Artists'News
¡s Published l 0 times Per Year.

Annual subscription rate is included in Membership Fee.

News, arlicles, ann0uncemenls, good conlrasl blacllwhile 0r colour
photos welc0me. (N0 slides please.) ilole: Deadline lor submissions

is the lst day of lhe monlh preceding the monlh of issue.

Federal¡on Gallery (and Mailing Address):
1241 cartwr¡ght St. (Granvìlle lsland), Vancouver, BC V6H 487

Gallery:ô81-8534 Office:681-2744 Fax:681-2740
Email: fca@istar.ca Website: http://www.artists.ca
Gallery open daily except l\¡ondays - 10 am to 4 pm

Publisher: Federation of Canadian Artists
Editor: Steven Laszcz (582-21 1 5)

Email: lashart@¡star.ca
Adverlising: Ralph Roper (224-7574)
Cover Pholography: Sid Dyke, nrcn (853-3400)
Lay0uvPrepressiPrinting: Gastown Printers Ltd.

Proolread¡ng: Tony Greenall

FCA Elected Execulive 1997/98:
President: Alessandra Bitelli, src¡, csewc (926-8921)
1 st V.P.: Janice Robertson, srm (888-2230)
2nd V.P.: Bob McMurray, ¡rc¡ (r 535-5069; o 576-9121)
Treasurer: MaryEllen Klassen (294-2575)
Rec. Secretary: Josanne van Hees, llcr (538-3346)
Past President: Mike Svob, sFcA (535-1459)

Appo¡ntmenls lo lhe Board 1997/98:
lVlember-at-Large: Sue Mclvor, lrcn (r 538-5577)
Fundraising: Vacant
Membership: Marjorie Turnbull, lrcr (941-7695)
Publicity: Vacant
Standards: Jeane Duffey, srca nr (Hon.) (943-4406)
Newsmagaz¡ne: Steve Laszcz (582-21 1 5)

Comm¡llees:
Chapters:
Foundation Program:
Jury Slide Photographer:
Painters-l n-Action:
Slide Coord¡nator:
Social:
Volunteer Coordinator:

Slafl:
Gallery Manager:
Bus¡ness Administrator:

Bob McMurray, AFcA (o 576-91 21 )
Alan Wylie, srcr (888-2230)

Kees Fransbergen (738-8441 )
Pal Lowes (274-5482)

Margaret Elliot, r¡c¡ (941-7695)
Marjorie Turnbull, srcr (941 -7695)

MaryEllen Klassen (294-2575)

Nancy Claylon
Susan Foster

Profess¡onal Services:
Weekend Gallery Supervisor: Ellen Poole
Bookkeeper: Natalie Turner
Auditor: Bruce Jam¡eson, Bruce F. Jamieson & Co.
Solicitors: Michael D. Sawyer, Richards, Buell, Sutton
Web Master: Glenn Marcus (gmarcus@istar.ca) (522-3134)

Highlights of the October 2'1., \997
Board of Directors Meeting

President's Report:
The process of regìstering the certification mark
AFCA has been started and wiÌl take about one
year to be finaiized.

Alessandra was interviewed at the FCA Gallery
for the Asia Pacific Arts Festival and attended the
opening as a representative of the Fede¡ation. It
was good exposure for the FCA to be included
with other respected art organizations.

The new guidelines and regulations for Chapters
were presented by the Chapters Committee and
approved by the Board.

Business Manager/s Report:

The project and estimate for the new air
conditioning/heating system was presented and
approved by the Board. CNHC will grant a

contribution of $10,000.00.

The firm of Bruce F. Jamison & Co. Certified
Generaì Accountants has been appointed auditors
of the FCA.

Gallery Manager's Report:
The show at the Western Trinity College is now
hanging, thanks to the work of Janice Robertson,
Andrew Tong and Bonnie Roberts. Special thanks
to Bonnie for the use of her van.

Work on the show calendar for 1998 will be
finalized soon.

Janice presented an information package for
Signature applicants. It will be sent to the Chapters
for duplication and distribution.
The Bylaws Committee advised that the bylaws
revision should be accomplished soon.

Next meeting November 18,1997.
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CAttERY REPORT
By Nancy Clayton

Of course, we all saw it coming. Wish I could
surprise you with an 8 day week or rather that you
could surprise me! But twelve months is what
we've got, So we put togeiher some statistics from
the past year.

These are the numbe¡s for the seven juried shows
from97:
o Annual Winter Juried Show

148 entries 74 accepted

o Postcard Picture Show
82 Entries 54 accepted

.Annual Spring Open
1.12 Entries 41 Accepted

o Faces And Figures
111 Entries 69 Accepted

o Annual Fall Juried
166 Entries 55 Accepted

. Fall Flavours 119 Entries 53 Accepted
o Christmas Small Picture/Miniatures Show

152 Entries 82 Accepted (at press time)

We have also been working on the 1998 Calendar
of Events ( listing elsewherê in issue). 1 know you
will let me know if there are any conflicting dátes,
oversights or glitches. So put some marks õn your
98 calendars and keep in touch.

For those of you who did not make it into the
gallery in November you missed the crowds at Ed
Loenen's, nnce and NieÌs Petersen's, AFCA,
"Brushspoke". It was a wonderfuiÌy vibrant,
cohesive show of paintings and was welÌ received
by the public. You also missed the Annual MedaÌs
Show too, a rare gathering of paintings by many
AFCA's and SFCA's.

This years' Christmas Small Picture and
Miniatures Show wiìl consist of more than 80
paintings. Come and visit us on Tuesday
December 23, 1997 at 11:00 a.m. to help draw the
winning raffle ticket for Jeane Duffy's, srce
watercolour "Coal Harbour Christmas".
Congratuìations to all of you who took part in
making our 1,997 exhibits a big success. Several
jurors have remarked on the greatly (and
continuing) improved quality in the overall
entries. This competition nudges everyone up the
scale. Congratulations to all of our trusty, hard
wo¡king volunteers and of course to all of you
who were selected to exhibit here and there
throughout the year.

Lastly congratulations to those of you who sold
something from the gallery. Every bit of it aÌl from
hours of anonymous studio concentration to
coÌÌective 15 minutes of fame helps us pull this off,
folks thank you all.

I hope Christmas 1997 is a happy time with family
and friends for aÌl of you. Just ask Santa Claus for
a bit of extra painting time. Huppy New Year and
health of all sorts in 1998.

St¡ll-life WEtercolor Workshop

With .Ianiee Robertson, SFCA

The workshop will loke ploce Jon. 24th ond
251h (Sot. & Sun.) from lOom to 4pm eoch
doy, ot the FCA Workshop qt Associoted
Graphics, 1664West 4th Ave., Voncouver.

Students will spend The two doys doing o
fully realized pointing (or pointings) from
live, detoiled, slill-life set ups including

flowers, fruit, bottles etc. This workshop is

most suitoble for intermediote to odvonced
pointers. Closs size will be limiled.

Cost of the workshop is $90.00 poyoble on

registrolion. For more informotion,
or to register, coll Jonice ot 888-2230.

FROM VI

T

with Professot Maury Williams,
Contact (In Vancouver). Special Travel International 1-800-665-0998

(In Victoria).Harry.or Tess Heine 250-652-3604
Non-Painters ar"e" Welcome.

HawithPaint &Caren Heine. Fo theoithe bsburgslootstepsHarry
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Here's Bruce Cryer, sFcA accompanied by foyce
Kamikura, sFcA during the Signatures 97 show.
Bruce was doing a demonstration in front of the
most famous address on Granville Island.

MEMB ERS IN TH E N EWS
Formerly called Western Exposure

News of Members' Upcoming Events

john Girard participated in the "MV. Queen of the
North" 1997 Inside Passage artist - speaker
program. Here is a photo of John as he demon-
strates watercolour techniques. John say the
weather was excellent and you just can't bea[ BC's
coast for scenery.

Jean Greenwood was recently seen in the desert
near New Mexico oaintins wi[h water soluable oil
paints. As the phoìo beloñ shows she is holding a
cup of water.

Also welcome the following new Sttpporting
members:

Elizabeth Austin Pamela Blaskovich
Elizabeth Bologna Emmy Bouma
Carol Bragg Zola Broomfield
Martin Brown Carol Buckland
Marilynn Bury Madeleine Campbell
Katherine Carlisle Pierre Chenier
Michael Cleary Brian Colbridge
]une Davis Rita Diebolt
foan Dusel Colleen Dyson
Lois Eamon |ames Elton
Emilea Fedoriw Mabel Gardin
Marylin Gerwing Dieter Goehring
Kenna Graff Lynda Grealish
Madelyn Hamilton Airaca Haver
Patricia Hepburn foan Ironstand
Anne Kackson Colleen Kely
Linda Knowles Trudy Knox
Pat Krahn Doris Lambert

fanet Lee Marina Leisen
Nancy Lucas Robert Lundquist
Evelyne MacMillan Linley McKenna
Nick Naunheimer Edith Nelson
Kathryn Newell Beverly Payce
Fran Pratico Victoria Prince
Elene Punsvik Michelle Reavley
Margaret Ross Sharon Shepherd
Cindy Smith Patricia Smith,
Sandy Sommerfeld Coralie Susser
Connie Swaisland Isla Thompson
Tom Tinkler George Traicheff
Millie Von Meerheimb Louise Walton
Bertha Wehnert Gladys Wilson
Isabel Wilson Liz Woodside

Robert H. McMunoy, C.A.

MCMURRAY, ROBERTS, HEMING & WYBORN

A PARINEIISHIP OF INCORPORATED PROFESSIONAI.S

HARTERED ACCOUNTANTS

suftE 200 - r7óì8 - 58rh AVE.
SURREY, B.C. V3S I t3

PHONE (ó04) 5769121
FAX (ó04) 5762890

Congratulations to Kiff Holland, srce he
was recently awarded the Lucinda Hutton
Memorial Award for his painting "Flambee". The
award was presented during the Canadian Society
of Painters in Watercolour show.

Steven Laszcz will be having a show of his
paintings and prints at the Yukon & 5th. Street
Studios from December 4 to 6 7997. Steve will be
joining 14 other artists for this open studio event.

Art & Flowers for CHILD heìd an auction on
October 30, 1997. The following Federation
members all had paintings auctioned off during
this gala event. Daniell.lzzard, sFcA, Alan Wylie,
sFcA, Chris MacClure, Mike Svob, sFcA, Ioyce
Kamikura, sFcA, Kiff Holland, sFcA, Carol Evans,
Dan Gray, cps, Brent Heighton, srce and Robert
Genn, sFcA.

Congratulations to Bonny Roberts, ercn who won
first prize and Lyla Menagh who won second
prize in the poster competition sponsored by
Teletheater BC, Fraser Downs (Cloverdale
Raceway) and the Arts Council of Surrey.

Please welcorne the following new Actiae stalus
members:

Simon Siu-Min Chan Thomas N. Fraser
Margaret Gish Roberta J. Wils
Barbara Cardario

76

MORE
ARTIST
coroRs

101 ó Richards St. Vancower, B.C. VóB 389
Phone ó81-7351 Iolltree 800-óó3-'1215 Fax ó81-ó185
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ARROWSMITH CHAPTER
By Pat Audley

Isabel Monson tells us her Nanaimo Art Gallery
show "Blue and Black" with Gerda Hoffman wiil
open on January 9, 7998 and ¡un until February
1st.. Everyone is invited to attend the reception on
January 1I, 7998 from 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

-

At this time the mêmbers of the Arrowsmith
Chapter would like to wish you all the happiest of
holiäay seasons and much tú.."r, in 19981 '

CENTRAL OKANAGAN CHAPTTR
By Monika Montana Grant

Wonderful news from the beautiful, bountiful
valley here in the Central Okanagan! We are 81
members strong and excitement and enthusiasm is
running rampant. On October 15 we officially
formed the Central Okanagan Chapter. We would
like to thank Bob McMuriay, a,rcÀ for his words
of wisdom, encouragement and support
throughout the process. Also special thañks to
Ellen Poole for equipping our member Shirley

CANADIAN SCENE
Chapter News and Events

Rochon with a multitude of relevant material to
assist our chapter, as well as taking the time to
make her feel welcomed during a rècent visit to
the Federation Gallery.
Our first newsletter was sent out on October 31
with announcements of upcoming events, such as

]gry to. Active Status taking place in mid.
November, a three day workéhõp with Brent
Heighton, srcn and our first Corpoiate supporter
here in the valley (The Mission Creek Goif Club.) ,
We would like to thank the MCGC for donating
their facilities and offering to pick the winning
painting of their clubhouse - our first painting.
contest - open to our chapter.

On December 8 we will be holding our first
Christmas social event and wilÌ officially elect our
executive. We hope to see everyone there to
celebrate life, the season and the arts.

Members in the News:
Monika Montana Grant had a painting juried into
the NWWS Fall97 show in Seattle. Sharon Russell
painted three labels for a local vineyard. The Tutt
Street Gallery is featuring members Mars
Hallisey, Madison Hart, Tove Sorensen, Tom
Tinkler and Catherine Ann Tower.
In the coming months we look forward to
furthering and promoting art, art education and

the FCA's particioation in cultural events in this
warm, stili sunn'y, magnificent valley. HuPPy
painting and wonäerfulireative thoughts coming
to you from the Central Okanagan Chapter.

him back in the earlyspring to do another
workshoP.

Our annual Christmas Party wiìl be held on
December 9 at 6:00 pm at Windsor Park Pavilion.
Bring one of your favorite dishes and bring a
painting for all of us to enjoy. For further
information, call Alan Mark Cross at 658-8102.

We are pleased to announce that we have finalized
the dates for the presentation from Robert
Bateman, sFcA. It will be at the Victoria Art
Gallery 7:00 pm on January 13,1998. It should be
a very enjoyable night, hope to see you there. We
are pre-selling tickets for members at $3.00 and for
non-members at $5.00. Cheques should be made
out to the Federation of Canadian Artists and sent
to Laura Carber
Victoria, B.C.,V9Z

fy
617

at #69 - 14 Erskine Lane,

Members News:
Pauline Martland, AFCA was a participant in the
Cancer Society's benefit for Children's Cancer held
at Royal Roads. Her painting was auctioned at the
dinner for double its value. Congratulations
Pauline.

Bea Davies has moved, she is our Membership
Person so her new address is important. It is
4867 Maxine Lane, Victoria, 8.C., V8Y 2J3, phone
658-1793. If you have not already paid for your
Grapevine, we are only going to be sending them
out from now on from the paid list. So, send your
name and $10.00 to Bea so your Grapevine
subscription does not run out.

Congratulation to Monika Montana Grant for
organizing the creation of the FCA's newest
chapter - the Central Okanagon Chapter, of which
she is Chairperson.

When you are wrapping up those Christmas
presents, be sure not to wrap up your brushes too
- they are best kept moist and in use.

RN RlcHnRns Busr,l Surlr¡r.l

3OO- 1111MelvilleSt.
Vancouver, B.C.
Canada V6E 4t{7
Telephone (604) 682-3664
Dlroct Llne (604) 661-9209
Fax (604) 688-3830

Mlchael D. Sawyer
Earr¡sler & Solicitor

BaFB¡srEBS.SouclroRs. NoTAFTES Pu6Lrc.TRÀoÊ MARK AGËNrs

What a beautiful fall we are having, and I hope
you are all picking up your brushes in response to
the gorgeous colóurs ãll about us. I was VERY
gratified to see over 50 people at the last FCA
meeting! That kind of tuinout is fabulous, and I
hope that it will continue. We now have name
bldges to wear so that you can get to know each
other better. If you accidentally took yours home
after the meetirig, be sure to wear it'at the next
meeting! Karen Huehold did a wonderful job
coordinating both signature members and new
active members for a 'show and tell' of their work.
It was very well received and good to see what our
members are doing - very inspiring. Keep your
brushes wet, and I'll see you October 21st.

Sharon Williams

MEMBERS'NEWS
Congratulations to Phyllis Ljuden! Her painting
of red poppies from the Calgary Zoo "A Time to
Dance", was juried into "Open Water"- the 72nd
Annual Open show by the Canadian Society of
Painters in Water Colour and showed through
September at the Etobicoke City Hall Galley in
Ontario.

ALICE SALTIEL at the White Museum, Banff,
Alberta (Until November 30).

CATGARY BRANCH

** PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE **

VICTORIA CHAPTER
By Alan Mark Cross

Our latest organized event was the Bruce Cryer
workshop. Everyone who attended this workshop
had the benefit of being under the guidance of a
truly gifted artist and teacher. Bruce packed
excitement and interest into all five days of the
workshop. He did at least one demo every day
and provided very helpful and informative
critiques of the paintings we did in the workshop
and of paintings we had done elsewhere. He
unselfishly passed on a multitude of information
and knowledge that he had spent a lifetime
learning. We would all like to extend a special
thank you to Bruce for doing the workshop even
though it meant missing his daughter's birthday.
Due to the good response, we are hoping to have
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ARROWSMITH CHAPTER
By Pat Audley

Isabel Monson tells us her Nanaimo Art Gallery
show "Blue and Black" with Gerda Hoffman wiil
open on January 9, 7998 and ¡un until February
1st.. Everyone is invited to attend the reception on
January 1I, 7998 from 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

-

At this time the mêmbers of the Arrowsmith
Chapter would like to wish you all the happiest of
holiäay seasons and much tú.."r, in 19981 '

CENTRAL OKANAGAN CHAPTTR
By Monika Montana Grant
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CANADIAN SCENE
Chapter News and Events
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painting and wonäerfulireative thoughts coming
to you from the Central Okanagan Chapter.
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fy
617

at #69 - 14 Erskine Lane,
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RN RlcHnRns Busr,l Surlr¡r.l

3OO- 1111MelvilleSt.
Vancouver, B.C.
Canada V6E 4t{7
Telephone (604) 682-3664
Dlroct Llne (604) 661-9209
Fax (604) 688-3830

Mlchael D. Sawyer
Earr¡sler & Solicitor

BaFB¡srEBS.SouclroRs. NoTAFTES Pu6Lrc.TRÀoÊ MARK AGËNrs
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ARROWSMITH * COMOX VATTTY & CAMPEETT RIVER

I REMEMBER,I REMEMBER
watercolout -1,5" 

x-1,7" Gina Harris

WILD BOUQUET oil,'1.2"x16"
WiImø Richørdson

BANFF GLACIER acrylic, I8"x24" Gord Hynes

DALMACIJA oil,36"x36"
Penny Antiføoe

The FCA Board has openings for a Fund-Raising Chairperson and Publicity Chairperson.

These volunteers need not be artists but must be able to

attend monthly meetings (3rd Tuesday of each month at 4:30 p.m.).

The ideal candidates should be energetic, self motivated and

have creative ideas for the FCA.

lf interested please contact Janice Robertson, SFCA at (604) BBB-2230.

ri(

ú

I

FU D
PERSONS WANTED

AISER AND P LIC

E

ä

E lì

/

. Deckle-edged cards & envelopes (5" x 7")
. I00o/o cotton rag . White or Off-white

20 cards 20 envelopes $9.00 .250 cards 250 envelopes $106.87

. 3 fresh colors: Coffeg Creann, & Sugar!
. Soft Flecks . 100% Re-Cycled. Pre-Scored

'NATURALS SALE | 20 cardszÙ envelopes $6.50
10 cards l0 envelopes $3.50 100 cards 100 envelopes $30.00

zffiiw¡
(2501 384-3766 roll-Jree: 1-8qL669-5188

655 Herald Street Victoria, B,C. V8w

ffi
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS &
fuRtED EXHtBtTtONS

At FEDERATION GALLERY

1241 Cartwright Street, Vancouver, B.C.
Daily except Mondays

WINTER HOURS (10:00a.m. to 4:00 p.m.)

lanuary 13 to lanuary 19

" Christmas Small Picture Extension"
Annual Juried Exhibition
All members All media

lanuary 20 to February 1

"AIl Chapter luried Shozo"

Chapter Members only (all media)
Slide Deadline: Saturday December 20,1997

4:00 p.m.

February 3 to February 15

Annual Winter luied Shoza

Volunteers,/Active /AFCA / SFCA Members
(All media)

Slide Deadline: Sat. January i0 1998 4:00 p.m.

February 17 to March 1

"Members Group Show"

foyce Benson
Mike Kostic

Maria Semenoff

February 28, 1997

Application deadline for AFCA/SFCA Status

March 3 to March 15

Postcard Picture Shozu
luried Exhibition

All members All media
Theme: From B.C. Waters

Slide Deadline:
Saturday, January 73, 7998 4: 00 p.m.

March 17 to March 29

Success! Exhibition
New AFCA/SFCA status members

with Board of Governors
(All media)

March 31 to April 12

Stuilent Shout

Foundation Course Students
Drawings and Paintings

April 14 to April 26

Annual Spring Open Watermeilia
luried Exhibition

Open to all members and non-members
Slide Deadline:

Saturday, March 14, 1998 4:00 p.m.

April 2B to Mav 10

Føces ønd Figures Show

Juried Member Exhibit (All media)
Theme: Paintings featuring the human figure.

Slide Deadline:
Saturday, March 28, 1998 4:00 p.m.

May 12 to May 24

Member Group Shozo

SheiÌa Symington
Adrienne Moore

Pat Logie
Pauline Pike

Ele 13 t-a-|gld
Member Group Shozu

Donna Baspaly, srca
Pat Peacock, ¡rce

Carol Short

luly 7 to August 2

Summer Gallery Part One

Juried Federation Artists
AÌl media

Slide Deadline:
Saturday, May 30, 1998 4:00 p.m.

August 4 to August 30

Summer Gallerv Part Ttuo

September 1 to September 13

Annual Føll luried Exhibition
All members All media

Slide Deadline:
Saturday, August 1,7998 4:00 p.m.

September 15 to October 4

Signatures lV
Group SFCA Exhibit

October 6 to October 1B

Actizte Member luried Exhibit
Active members only

Theme: Change
Slide Deadline:

Saturday, September 5,7998 4:00 p.m.

October 20 to November 12

Nanaimo luried Chapter Shozu

All media

November 3 to November 15

Member Group Shozo

Peter Bluet
Jack Rootman
Frank Pochyly

Robert McMurray, erca

November 17 to November 29

Medal Shozu

AFCA/SFCA Members
All media

AFCA Slide Deadline:
Saturday, October 77, 7998, 4:00 p.m.

November 30 to December 6

Elizabeth Smiley Retrospectiae Show

December B to December 24

Christmas Smøll Picture t Miniature Shozu

Juried Exhibition
Active,/AFCA /SFCA members

All media
Slide Deadline:

Saturday, November 7,1998 4:00 p.m.

May 26 to lune 2.1

Pieces of Eight V
SFCA GrouP Exhibit

ertouse
fteu)

.a_,/ HEEL_LA\1F

Giclee printing enables an artists to reproduce
artwofk In any size and fullcolor onto canvas
ór watermedia stock in single or multiple quantities.

ln house custom framing at wholesale prices.

Zhee0layArts is offering the very latest
in print reproduction.

. GICLEE PRINTS -

ZheeClayArts Ltd.

1618 West 75th Avenue.Vancouver.B.C. V6P 6G2
Tel: (604) 263-2902 Fax: (604) 263-1568
e-mail : zc@bc.sympatico,ca

D¡l Uinei
Warcrco

þurs

Everyday Low
Price is

5-35%
wer Than Our
Competitors

Ou

Maxwellts
206 Canrbic Street, V¡ncouver. Tcl- 683-t1607

Open 9-5.30 Mon-Sat

t"r the best deols in ort sopplies

72 13
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ART SHOWS AND
OTHER INTERESTS

By Sue Mclvor

This month we would like to introduce a new
column. Sue Mclvor has been compiling data on
other shows that might be of interest to our
membership. These would include International as
welì as local events. Please direct all inquiries to
Sue if you would like her to include something
you have heard about. (Steve)

Here is a list of a few shows you might like to
catch if you are in the area:

o "The Act of Painting", Oils and Acrylics by
Gordon Smith, Vancouver Art Gallery until
January 7I,1998.

. "Eaolaing Erom Trøilition", Prints and mixed
media work from Coast Salish Native Artist,
Susan Point, Richmond Art Gallery until
January f2, \998

o "The Gorgeous George Series", Local and
Minnesota Landscapes from Robert Michener,
Surrey Art Gallery January 10 to March 8th
1998.

o "Sketching Trøilitions of Canada's Løndscøpe
Artists" 19 and 20th Centuries, Glenbow Art
GaìIery, Calgary.

o "Leonørdo Lioes", until january 4th 1998 Seattle
Art Museum.

There is certainly a feast for the eyes here if you
can see any of these shows.

*##**

PAINTERS BEWARE
By Maggie Ferguson-Dumais

As you age, your storeroom of wisdom
expands. As you teach, your ability to sound
wise also increases. As you paint, your personal
habits blossom into wondrous but strange
adventures.

First, I warn my students of watercolour, painting
is very addictive. I believe that this information
needs to be stated early in the experience, warning
wouìd be painters of the rarely discussed dangers
and pitfalls of painting.

Painting causes you to look more closely at the
world around you. You take on strange and
unusual habits. Squinting is a major change in
your life. The exquisite details of a scene fades,
allowing you to simplify the picture, rendering the
landscape to the basic shapes.

Driving erratically is another strange habit of
painters. Squinting at clouds, trees, mountains or
birds in flight can cause you to veer in odd
directions at any moment while driving on the
highway.

The veering changes on country roads to sudden
stops to capture the moment, driving backwards
down the lane for the same purpose. Parking
precariously close to the roadside is a given, with
the understanding that details are overlooked in
general.

Gathering source materials for painting can lead
painters down adventuresome paths. Capturing
the sunlight on subjects can cause painters to do
headstands with their cameras. Obsessing over
shadows is an opposite habit with similar
consequences.

Lastly, the most noted habit is venturing into your
right brain. Going here is highly rated but
sometimes difficult to attain. Exterior stimulus of
the left brain nature creates obstacles. However,
getting into the right brain state of creative bliss is
worth the strange stares and accusations by
associates of being ignored. Happy painting!

Maggie Ferguson-Dumais is the Art Co-ordinator
for the Arts €¡ Recreation Centre in Qttesnel.
This artícle first appeared in the Quesnel Caribboo
Obseroer and is reprinted here with permission Írom
the author.

kînlerc înAction

By October 1st the FCA's web site was up
and running and members were contacting the
site to enqùre about Iinking an existing home
Page or hiving on On-Line Studio designed for
them.

The site offers information about the organizatìon,
education opportunities, instructional videos and
a calendar o'f 'events. Thá most popular part of the
site is the Members' Studios. Thìs is what art on
the Internet is all about. The Members' Studio
Page links art pages of active, AFCA and SFCA
members with'thé FCA site. With a cìick of the
mouse the viewer is transported to the individual
sites of artists. So far we have ten members linked
to the Membe¡s' Studìos and the number is
growing.

Active, AFCA or SFCA members who wish to
have an existing site linked should contact the
FCA Webmasfer (gmarcus@istar.ca) or if
interested in having ã site desìgned call Glenn
Marcus at 522-3734 in the evening. A maiiout last
month gave all the details of having a site
designed. Members with the computer know-how
to design their own web page can check out the
sites already Ììnked. Also keep the folìowing
design hints in mind:
. Pages with background patterns have given

way to a cleaner look - your art will always look
better on a white page!

. Keep your images small. how many of us have
Iost interest in a site waiting for large graphic
files to download.

e Put your art at the beginning of your page.
That's what the viewer came to see.

. Tell the viewer where your art can be seen.

o Put your e-mail address on your page so the
vìewer can contact you.

The Members' Studio page will include thumbnail
graphic fiÌes of those sites control by the
webmaster. This helps to spark interest in the
index and prevents the page from being a list of
names. Members wishing to link an existing
site can send the Webmaster a graphic file and
for $10 a thumbnail file will be made and retained
on the FCA server for faster loading.

It*{rlÊTr{çlt{<**** I

Demonstrations at Federation GøIIery
1241 Cartwright Stueet, Vøncouaer

1.:00 to 4:00 pm

Date Artist / Subject

ITBA I To Be Announced
I
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Painte¡s in Action is on hiatus untiÌ March. Look
for workshops by Donna Baspaly, srca., Bonnie
Roberts, ercn, and many other fine artists.

##**#

FCA WEB SITE UP
AND RUNNING

bY Clenn Marcus o

All of r,¡s hero ol

ÀSSOqAIED GRÂPHI( SUPPUTS

sinrerely oppredole your polronoge.

We look fonmrd to
seing you ogoin soot.

Ctn we help? Give us o coll

733-t331ASSOCIATED
GRAPHIC SüPPUES LTD.

The newly-formed Sunshine Coqst School of
the Arts is thrilled to onnounce its first

summer progrom with the following
outstonding Americon ond Conqdiqn
ortist-leoc hers:

Corlo O'Connor JulV 20-24198

Evo Morgueriette Juty 27-31 198

Judy Morris August 3-7198

Ruth Sowolzky August l0-14/98

These insîructors will focus on wotermediq
for intermediole/odvqnced siudents,

Pleose coll or wrile us ot:
(ó0Ð 886-0647

Box644, Gibsons, B.C. VON lV0

T4 15



ART SHOWS AND
OTHER INTERESTS

By Sue Mclvor

This month we would like to introduce a new
column. Sue Mclvor has been compiling data on
other shows that might be of interest to our
membership. These would include International as
welì as local events. Please direct all inquiries to
Sue if you would like her to include something
you have heard about. (Steve)

Here is a list of a few shows you might like to
catch if you are in the area:

o "The Act of Painting", Oils and Acrylics by
Gordon Smith, Vancouver Art Gallery until
January 7I,1998.

. "Eaolaing Erom Trøilition", Prints and mixed
media work from Coast Salish Native Artist,
Susan Point, Richmond Art Gallery until
January f2, \998

o "The Gorgeous George Series", Local and
Minnesota Landscapes from Robert Michener,
Surrey Art Gallery January 10 to March 8th
1998.

o "Sketching Trøilitions of Canada's Løndscøpe
Artists" 19 and 20th Centuries, Glenbow Art
GaìIery, Calgary.

o "Leonørdo Lioes", until january 4th 1998 Seattle
Art Museum.

There is certainly a feast for the eyes here if you
can see any of these shows.

*##**

PAINTERS BEWARE
By Maggie Ferguson-Dumais

As you age, your storeroom of wisdom
expands. As you teach, your ability to sound
wise also increases. As you paint, your personal
habits blossom into wondrous but strange
adventures.

First, I warn my students of watercolour, painting
is very addictive. I believe that this information
needs to be stated early in the experience, warning
wouìd be painters of the rarely discussed dangers
and pitfalls of painting.

Painting causes you to look more closely at the
world around you. You take on strange and
unusual habits. Squinting is a major change in
your life. The exquisite details of a scene fades,
allowing you to simplify the picture, rendering the
landscape to the basic shapes.

Driving erratically is another strange habit of
painters. Squinting at clouds, trees, mountains or
birds in flight can cause you to veer in odd
directions at any moment while driving on the
highway.

The veering changes on country roads to sudden
stops to capture the moment, driving backwards
down the lane for the same purpose. Parking
precariously close to the roadside is a given, with
the understanding that details are overlooked in
general.

Gathering source materials for painting can lead
painters down adventuresome paths. Capturing
the sunlight on subjects can cause painters to do
headstands with their cameras. Obsessing over
shadows is an opposite habit with similar
consequences.

Lastly, the most noted habit is venturing into your
right brain. Going here is highly rated but
sometimes difficult to attain. Exterior stimulus of
the left brain nature creates obstacles. However,
getting into the right brain state of creative bliss is
worth the strange stares and accusations by
associates of being ignored. Happy painting!

Maggie Ferguson-Dumais is the Art Co-ordinator
for the Arts €¡ Recreation Centre in Qttesnel.
This artícle first appeared in the Quesnel Caribboo
Obseroer and is reprinted here with permission Írom
the author.

kînlerc înAction
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Date Artist / Subject

ITBA I To Be Announced
I
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Painte¡s in Action is on hiatus untiÌ March. Look
for workshops by Donna Baspaly, srca., Bonnie
Roberts, ercn, and many other fine artists.
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FCA WEB SITE UP
AND RUNNING

bY Clenn Marcus o
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5000+ VISITORS TO
MY STUDIO

By Karen Marcus

It has been just about two years since I decided to
create my on-line studio on the Internet. With the
decision to do so I opened myself up to a new
level of exposure and recognition. In a little less
than two years my web site has had over 5000
"hits" which can be translated into about 5,000
Internet visitors from around the world. This is a
Ievel of exposure that would have never been
available to me as an individual artist had I not
been on the Internet.

Why did I take the plunge? I guess my retail
background with the Bay put a bug in my ear: do
it before Eaton's does! I was none too late. Over
the past two years I have been amazed at the
increasing number of artists that have joined the
Internet. Wholes states, such as New Mexico and
countries such as Switzerland have really
embraced the Internet and they have listed
hundreds of artists and galleries.

Can you sell your art on the Intemet? I am really
not sure as to what direct sales an artist can expect,

but I do know the level of exposure increases
dramatically. Let me tell you about my
experiences and you can decide if the Inte¡net
would be worthwhile for you.

Besides the various reporting tools available to
indicate how many people have visited my site I
have received some wonderful e-mail. Here are
just a few examples:

"I have a syndicated radio show from
LA and will be in Vancouver, please
tell me what galleries I may visit to see
your work."

"I own a gallery in Darwin Australia,
please send me photos of your work
with sizes and prices with the view of
buying work for my gallery."

"I am a fellow artist and your work is
most inspirational, love your textures.'

I can't tell you how good it feels to hear words like
those, particularly if I am in a bit of a slump. My
husband, Glenn, also has a web site for his passion
of fountain pens. Through his site we have met a
new friend in Rome who took us to dinner while
we were visiting that city and a lawyer from Sicily
also invited us to visit him. A couple from
Arkansas wrote for information about what to see
when visiting Vancouver. They wrote back after
their trip with some very nice comments on some
of my art they saw in a gallery I had listed on the
Internet.

Although it is nice to have direct access to the
Internet and e-mail I would estimate that more
than 50% of artists on-line do not. Messages are
relayed by mail directly to the artist or through a

contractor. Computer or no computer, I see the
Internet as a vaìuable marketing tool in the present
and a necessity in the future.

I am delighted the FCA has finally established a
web-site. I see my link to the FCA site as
being very important as it will eventually link
many artists to one site. Group sites generate a

high degree of interest. The FCA site looks great
and for those of you who have not seen it yet,
and don't have a computer, bribe a friend,
child, grandchild or go to the library to take a

peak. The site address is: http://www.artists.ca. If
you are dropping slides off at the gallery, check to
see if I am there and I would be glad to give you a

demo.

THE TEARNING CURVE
Bv Garda Robinson

Reprint from Calgary Chapter News/etfer

psychoanaÌytic theory
speech
ìiterature
the pleasure of painting
etc.

DON'T DESCRIBE THE WORK - TALK ABOUT
THE "RESONANCE" AROUND THE WORK (this
reminds me of...) LET THE PIECE "LEAK"
INFORMATION OUT TO YOU; TRY TO
UNWRAP YOUR RESPONSES TO IT.

ALSO EXAMINE:
o who is saying what to whom and why?
. what is the purpose and function of this work?

(interrogate the idea that the work is ABOUT
something)

r how much did the artist explore - how much did
he learn? (want to see the residue of new
Ìearning in each piece)

. is the piece SOLID, CONFIDENT, COHESIVE,
COHERENT?

r is the piece innovativq in style, content, and
context?

. why is the artist painting these images? - what
inside himself does he need to express?

It is important to note here that while many art
critics believe that the artist carries privileges and
responsibilities of the historical moment, another,
Doug Hansen, notes that "artists shoul.d worry less
about what style is valid for their moment in time.
The deepest inspiration comes not from form, but
from content: the content of oneís own experiences
in the world."

In the months ahead, Garda will attempt to
enhance the viewerís capacity for reading works of
art by presenting topics specific to art history. In
October, a review will be made of the stilì life -
how and why it has changed through different
periods in art history, and why it is enjoying a

resurgence of popularity today. The talks will
provide a summary of the ideas of current,
recognized authorities, only, and will not
represent, necessarily, the personal views of the
speaker.

As the members develop this visual reading skill,
they will move forward, together, along the
Iearning curve.

Photocopies of the talks available at each meeting
at cost.

"The Learning Curve" is a new addition to the
FCA monthly meetings: a 15 minute presentation
by member-Garda Rãbinson on the process of
"reading" a painting or other work of art. Artists,
especiaìly ùose l,iithout a strong theoretical
background, are concerned that their discussions
are invalid or inappropriate. Yet, it is important
that those who ìdo artî are able to enter into a

meaningful dialogue about it - to develop a visual
reading skill.

How does one begin the process of bringing
together a large group of artists for discussion,
when each brings ã unique history of technical and
theoreticaì practice to the group, as well as a host
of personal and social experiences, not to mention
biases? The art critics of the postmodern era have
provided a blueprint: to view each piece of art as a
"text" in which there are extraneous historical,
personal, and social references.

These critics suggest that we allow the painting,
the sculpture - whatever - to "speak to us", to
"leak" information to us. A work of art should
facilitate the active response of the viewer. And, as

we read this work of art, our interpretations will
and should be different. There is no right or wrong
response. Our responses are a function of our
particular experiences. The works embody certain
meaning that can affect us, in a variety of different
ways.

Nor does it matter whether we particularìy like or
dislike a painting, etc. Each of us has our
preferences. But it is important that we develop a

visual reading skill for all types of art.

How do we begin, then, to read a painting - to
initiate a conversation about it? We need, firstìy, to
ENTER the painting. The viewer may enter
through:

color
multiple voices or single voice
marks
art history
form
social, personal, historical references
touch

The Best selectlon of
coffee Table Art Books ln Bc

Books on How to Paint, DraW Oils,

Watercolours, Acryl¡cs, Sculpture, Printing,

Jewelry, Animation, Design and Ceram¡cs.

Also a small select¡on of Art Supplies.

1553 west Broadway (at oranvllle)
VancouverBC v6J1w6 (MailOñerswelcomecl)
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CTASSIFIED ADS
R¡tes for Ads placed in this column: TEN CENTS PER WORD PER
ISSUE (+ 7% GST). P¡epayment required. Simply subnit your Ad
Wording along with Cheque (payable to FCA) by lst day of month
preceding d€sired month of issue.

RON RANSON. Well known English watercolour artist,
offers his first Vancouver workshop, April 13 - 77,1998.
Author of 24 books, & videos, and a big brush advocate.
Fast and loose is Rons motto. Onlv $395. Limited to 20 so
book now. Phone Ellis Brayhãm (604) 988-698E for
brochure.

TWO WEEKS OF ART IN MEXICO Jan, - Feb. - March
'98in the quaint fishing village of La Manzanilla. Paint
seascapes with Nicola Arena or get back to the basics of
drawing with Jeffrey Howard. Included in the cost of
$1495 (US) are: art lessons: sketching trips; tours of the ,
areas attractions; meals; accomodations; and airport
pick-up/retum.

Art lessons take place on the rooftop palapa of La Casa
de Maria with its breathtaking views of the ocean, village,
and jungle.

Accomodations are close to miles of pristine beach.
See uncommercialized Mexico and enjoy the friendly

ambiance.
Our goal is to make sure you have fun and learn

something new in art. Come and visit; swimming and
snorkeling are great or just sit on the beach and ENJOY.

For full details call feff or Carolyn Howard at
Eagleshore Studios (250) 248-9311,.

INSÏRUCTIONAt VIDEOS
"Pictwe This Way in Watercolou¡ t Mixed Meiliø"
with Mike Svob (W/C) and Ioyce Kamikura (M/M);

"Picture This Way in AcryIic & Oil"
with Robert Genn (Acr) and Alan Wylie (Oil)

Each video has two 30-min technique tutorials. Order by
name and enclose cheque for M4.95 (ea.) Canadian funds
+ applicable $3.15 GST and $3.15 PST + 96.00 S/H, to
Federation of Canadian Artists, 1241 Cartwright St,
Vancouver, BC V6H 487 (Or, pick up your copy at
Federation Gallery and save $6.00 S/H costs.)
Full Copyright reserved.

LEARN TO PAINT WITH VIDEO TAPES - (Impres-
sionistic oils) Six tapes with Neil Patterson AsA sFcA opA.
"Flowers in Window", "Reflections", "Summer
Landscape", "First Snow", "Flowers", and "Föothills
Ranch". From start to finisþ NO CUTS. $39.95 each plus
GST ($2.80) and ($6.00) S/H, Order Box 299 Bragg Creek,
Alberta, TOL 0K0.

DEMONSTRATORS' OPPORTUN ITY
1998 DEMO OPPORTUNITY FOR QUALIFIED
MEMBER-ARTISTS ON MONDAYS - 1-4 P.M. AT
FEDERATION OF CANADIAN ARTISTS' GALLERY.
CALL PAT LOWES 27 4-5482.

ART PRINTS

MUSIC BY THE SEA mixed media, 12"x33" Pøt Holland

ROSES IN SEALER fAR watercolouç 9"x1.3"
Wønilø Ashmore, drca

PUBLICÀTIONS
Enhance your water media experience by subscribing to
our newsletter, THE WATERCOLOUR GAZETTE. For a
Free sample copy or information on our watercolour self-
help articles, send $2.00 and your name and address to:
KOR Publications, P.O. Box 66047, RPO Unicity,
Winnipeg, MB R3K 287.Fax204/889-6467 or E-mail kor
@ solutions.mb.ca.

LITHOGRAPHED LIMITED EDITION PRINTS,
ARTCARDS AND TEARSHEETS. We have the
expertise to produce fine printing; we have worked
with many artists with a wide range of styles and
techniques. Our prices are very competitive for this class
of work. For more information please call Central
Graphics Inc. at (604) 852-t1,71 or 857-2682 (toll free
fromGreater Vancouver, except the North Shore), or fax
(604) 8s2-974s.

WORKSHOPS
PALETTES PLUS WORKSHOPS ON WHIDBY
ISLAND, WA with Don Andrews, fan Kunz, Milford
Zornes, Barbara Nechis, Eric Wiegardt, Mike Svob, Carl
Dalio, fames Soares, Marilyn Hughey Phillis, |oan
McKasson, Elizabeth Kincai4 Karlyn Holman, Linda
Stevens Moyer, David Daniels, Xiaogang Zhu, and
more. For a free catalogue: Coupeville Arts Center, Box
171FC, Coupeville, WA 98239 (360) 678-3396.

NEW LEADING EDGE ART WORKSHOPS offers
your favorite instructors in beautiful Calgary, Alberta;
from October 1997 to fune 1998 at very competitive
prices. Includes Brian Atyeo w/c and acrylics,
Bill Duma oils, Brent Laycock acrylics and watercolours,
Christopher Schink watercolour, and Nita Leland
collage and colour theory. For a free brochure please
call (403) 238-5678 or write to: Leading Edge Art
Workshops, 35 Oakmount Place, SW, Calgary, Alta,
TzV 4y2

Always look your best!! At ELITE GALLERY
FRAMING we offer a wide variety of solid wood
molding choices. 3.5" flat or bevelled liners hand
wrapped in 100% pure linen. 1.75" ready made liners. A
full line of top quality pre-stretched canvaqsses. For
more information or to order a free samples kit, phone or
fax Elite Gallery Framing at (604) 855-6032.

FRAMI NG

ONGOING ART CLASSES, workshops, and art
supplies. Come and see us at our new location by the
Englishman River Bridge. Rogue Centre for the Arts,
731 E. Island Hwy, Parksville (Æ0) 954-3938.
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PROTECTION
watercolour, 12"x15"
Peggy Burkosky

THETIS ISLAND
RETIREE

watercolour on
canvas,24"x30"

Pøuline Pike




